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DISCUSSION OF ISSUES

ISSUE 1: Should the Commission suspend Tampa Electric Company’s
(TECO) proposed Standard QOffer Contract?

RECOMMENDATION: Yes. The Standard Offer Contract and associated
tariffs should be suspended to allow staff additional time to
complete its analysis.

STAFF ANALYSIS: The Commission’s cogeneration rules, Rules 25-17-
.080 through .091, Florida Administrative Code, require investor-
owned utilities to file a standard offer contract for the purchase
of firm capacity and energy from small qualifying facilities.
Pursuant to this requirement, on December 18, 1998 TECO filed its
Petition to Establish a New Standard Offer Contract for Qualifying
Cogeneration and Small Power Production Facilities. TECO based .t=a
proposed Standard Offer Contract on a combustion turbine (CT) unit
with an in-service date of 2003 even though according to TECO's
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August 1998 Ten Year Site Plan its next planned unit is » CT with
an in-service date of 2001. TECO stated that the use of the 2001
CT would not allow sufficient time to process its petition and sign
Standard Offer Contracts prior to commencing construction on the
unit,

Staff disagreed with TECO’s arguments and submitted a
recommendation to the Commission on the policy issue of whether a
utility should use its next planned generation unit as the basis
for its Standard Offer Contract. On January 19, 1999, prior to the
Commission’s ruling on staff’s recommendation, TECO amanded its
filing to reflect the 2001 CT.

staff is in the process of reviewing TECO’s amended filing and
at this time staff needs additional time to complete its analysis.
Staff is also awaiting responses from TECO regarding several issues
raised. Until TECO’s responses are received and staff's analysis
is completed, staff recommends that the tariffs be suspended.

ISSUE 2: Should this docket be closed?

RECOMMENDATION: No.

STAFF ANALYSIS: This docket should remain open until the
Commission either approves or denies the propeosed tariffs.
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